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Arriving at the 2018 reunion, I was thrilled to hear 
that there was the chance to take a trip up the clock 
tower before lunch. 
 
Nowadays it has a very sturdy ladder going up to 
the tower, which is usually locked!  The last time I 
was up there was in the early 70s and access was 
via an old long rickety wooden ladder and a small 
bob-hole. Of course it was out of bounds in those 
days but a few of us quietly went up one dinner-
time and wrote our names, in time-honoured    
tradition. 
 
Would my name still be there, along with 
my father’s (Jack Ingham) nearly 50 
years later?  This time, we went up three 
at a time and the current clock winder 
(The Site Manager) was up there to talk 
to us about the clock.  The tower was 
still dusty and, yes, covered with names 
of pupils, who one way or another had 
managed to get up there.  Some past 
pupils were of course ‘legal entries’, as 
they had the magnificent role of winding 
the clock once a week, apparently on a 
Friday.  My brother Mark was such a 
person and he used to say that rewind-
ing it without stopping for a rest was not 
easy. 
 
One new addition took my eye.  In 2014, 
on the school’s 150th anniversary since 
opening in 1864, a time capsule had 
been buried in the tower wall.  Wonder 
what they put in it. 
 
Well, I looked and looked and, yes,    
suddenly my name emerged on the     
inside at the bottom of the wooden 
winding door covers, alongside both 
my brother’s AND my eldest daugh-
ter’s (Sarah Frank née Ingham).  Now 
she had never told me that she had 
been up there … 
 

JOHN INGHAM 
 (1964 - 1971) 

Clock Tower Ascent
On Saturday November 17th 2018, the Old Crossleyans RUFC 
played against Beverley in a Yorkshire League match at Broom-
field and the Ingham family sponsored the match in memory of 
Jack Ingham, who died just under three years ago. 
 
Barbara (née Mallinson) (now 93) didn’t get to the game but came 
down to the clubhouse after the match.  Mark, with his wife Jill 
(née Spencer), came over from Toronto to join his brother John.  
They were rewarded with a successful afternoon with Crocs      
winning 22 - 16. 
 
Jack was fully involved in the development of Standeven House, 
primarily as a rugby club in the first instance but then actively 
leading, supporting and encouraging the building of the       
changing rooms, kitchen, squash courts, cocktail bar, rugby 
stand, and also encouraging the cricket section to start. 
 
He was Chairman of Old Crossleyans Management Committee 
from 1971 to 1993 – a period of 22 years.  On standing down as 
Chairman, he was made Honorary President for life. 
 
A former school rugby captain and Halifax Rugby League player, 
he enjoyed watching sons John and Mark playing for the first XV 
and was a regular supporter, both home and away, for many 
years. 
 
On the photographs taken after the game by match photographer 
and past teacher Max Uttley, you can see Barbara, John and 
Mark surrounded by friends, all having an excellent time.  Dad 
would have enjoyed the company! 

 
JOHN INGHAM

Rugby Sponsorship

Mark Ingham presents the “Man of the Match” award to Jack Pilcher




